Report to the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for Housing Services

Report of the Director of Housing Services

Subject  25 Murray Street, Salford 7

Date of Meeting: 
2nd November 2001

Purpose of Report.

To seek approval for a Renovation Grant that is outside the scope of the current scheme of delegated authority to officers.

Financial Implications

The revised approved cost of the required work, based on contractor estimates, is £25,500.28 (inclusive of the administration fee).

The statutory test of resources has established that the owner’s contribution will be £726.19. Consequently, this would result in a Renovation Grant of £24,774.19, inclusive of the local authority’s fees.

Provision exists in the Private Sector Capital Programme for the current financial year to meet this cost.

Background

The property comprises a mid-terrace house and is situated in an area in which a substantial corporate effort is being made to deal with a range of socio-economic problems, including a high number of empty properties. Substantial investment is taking place in Murray Street itself.

The property is currently empty, but will be owner-occupied, therefore making a valued contribution to the local authority’s desire to increase the rate of owner-occupancy and secure a better balance of tenure in the area.

Details

The condition of the terrace and the location of this property within it is not such as to make demolition a credible option.

A Renovation Grant of £22,198.29 (inclusive of fees) has previously been approved by the Assistant Director for Housing (Strategy) in line the authority delegated to him. Following this approval work commenced and is now well advanced.

However, unforeseen works have arisen, including repairs to the structural roof timbers and treatment of dry rot within the roof space. No access existed to the roof space at the time of the original inspection

The estimated cost of the additional work is £3195.

The amount that the owner can reasonably be expected to contribute has already been established by a means test at the time of the original approval.

The additional cost would, therefore, result in the re-approval of the grant at a level which is beyond that provided for within the current scheme of authority delegated to officers.

Conclusions.

 I am satisfied that the re-approval of this grant application to allow for the unforeseen works to be carried out is necessary too secure the full refurbishment of this property to the necessary standard.

Further, I am satisfied that the additional works could not reasonably have been foreseen at the time the grant was originally approved. 

Recommendation

That officers be authorised to re-approve the Renovation grant in this case up to a maximum value of £24,774.19 (inclusive of the administration fee).
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